Minutes of the November 16, 2016 CSTA Meeting
The Meeting was called to order at 5:30 P.M. by the president, Louise McMinn.

Attendance: see other sheet.

Secretary’s report, Betty Catelli: the minutes of the October meeting were distributed by email.  They were accepted with two corrections.
Treasurer’s report, Pat DeCoster: we have received $500 from Pearson to help cover the cost of breakfast at the conference.  Conference registrations appear to be lower than last year, but that could change with late registrations and walk-ins.  We are ready with both PayPal and Authorize.net to accept payment at the conference.  The check from NSTA for the summer congress has been received. Expenses included notebooks for presenters at the conference, folders for attendees, and meals.  There will be a conference report in January.
The taxes are not yet done.  Some records were supposedly sent from the auditor to Tom Kohl, but he did not receive them.  Pat will work on getting the taxes done after the conference.

Professional Development, Louise McMinn: Rhode Island Science Teachers have backed out of the plan to do joint webinars with Connecticut and Massachusetts on NGSS, citing their small size and lack of personnel who could help run these.  The Rhode Island Department of Education has some excellent videos in NGSS, which might be available online for our members.   Crystal Caouette said that there are plenty of videos online about NGSS, not just from Rhode Island.  Some Connecticut RESC’s are also providing materials, but these are not free, and cost may be an issue for some school districts.  Teachers need support in lesson planning.  Our role may be primarily providing communication to help our members and school districts find the materials that are available from many sources.   Webinars will allow time for questions.  A discussion was held about the value of a survey asking what teachers/districts need to implement NGSS.  This will be discussed after the conference.

Upcoming meetings, Louise McMinn:

December 14: social at ABC Trattoria, 316 Main St., Cromwell CT 06416
January 25: full board meeting at CASE – By-laws and conference wrap-up

Feb 22: Executive Committee meeting at CASE

Louise also asked board members to jot down ideas about how to make the conference better while we are there on Saturday.  Diane Hart will be looking for this information after the conference.
The remainder of the meeting time was devoted to preparing conference materials for Saturday.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Catelli, Secretary

Next meeting: Dec. 14, 2016 at 5 P.M. at ABC Trattoria, 316 Main St., Cromwell. (Note that this date is the SECOND Wednesday in December, not the third.)

